June 2017 Chief’s Report

We now have 36 volunteers (latest Jon Johnson) and 4 cadets.

We now have 20 certified EMS personnel with 1 still scheduling his re-take of the National Exam.

In the last 45 days we have logged over 1000 hours of training.

We are at 84 calls for service.

We were first out to the Spromberg Canyon Fire, supported 2™ and 3" alarm as well as the State Mobe.
We had a very successful stop on a structure fire in the Chiwawa Pines Sub-Division.

A93 while transporting to CM and getting back into service overheard a serious MVA and responded to
assist when all ALS were out of location. Great catch and life- saving work!

We asked the State FMAG Director to come and prepare us for documentation required to recover
federal funding during declared federal emergencies.

We hosted the Chelan Douglas Firefighter Assoc. Large Crowd agreeing in principal to support the 9-11
Memorial in September and Toys for Tots.

We hosted the UW Study Group on the impact of Fires and flooding here in the Greater Lake Wenatchee
Area.

Received word that USFS has moved grant dollars forward and that we should receive the ($21,500. X 2)
monies soon.

The local WAFA/Firewise group is moving forward at a rapid rate.
We hosted the Auxiliary meeting back here at the firehouse.

Saddened to report the passing of Bob Taylor (Taylor’s Tree Service) Bob was an ardent supporter of the
work we do.

We assisted in the Tour de Bloom Bike race with about 50 volunteers.
We hosted the Apple Century Rotarian Bike Rally.

We will participate in the Pondo 4™ of July parade as usual.

We will offer free address signs at the 4™ of July Farmer’s Market.
Burn ban went into effect 1 Jun till 1 Oct. Recreational fires only.

Music Fest plans are moving forward. Aug 2017)



Fire Safety Day was a big hit..125 free address signs, 250 hot dogs served, 80 bike helmets given out,
sign- ups for smoke detectors and Firewise assessments, helicopter, ambulances, fire trucks, and fun.

FF Assoc. purchased six scba cylinders.

Nikkole Jones graduated from CHS and also received the Youth United inspirational Award.
Mike Stanford received the Volunteer EMT of the Year Award.

Brian Pulse received the EMS Administrator of the Year Award.

Drew Sahlinger completed his Firefighter | and Haz Mat Ops National Certification.

BARS report for 2016 completed. (Will discuss under new business)



